
June construction update 
We currently have three active works sites that are part of the combined Links to Glen Innes cycleways project and road 
maintenance works in the Glen Innes Town Centre and Morrin Road, Stonefields. 

In this update we want to share with you the progress we’ve made in Apirana Avenue and Morrin Road and how we’re 
preparing for the upcoming works on Taniwha Street and the Morrin Road, Stonefields Avenue, Allison Fergusson Drive 
Roundabout. 

We want to say a big thank you to 
Debbie from the Glen Innes Business 
Association for organising a meeting 
between AT, Downer and the 
businesses of 260 Apirana Avenue. 

We had a really productive meeting 
and a great suggestion by the group 
to keep deliveries and parking 
available whilst we complete the stage 
4 works.  

We’ve installed temporary ramps to 
connect the adjacent carpark as 
suggested. 

Links to GI Cycleways 

Apirana Avenue Stage 3 Progress 

The team have made great progress upgrading the drainage works and 
have completed: 

• All the drainage work for stage 3
• 90% of the footpath works
• 80% of rehab works

We know that the delays to these works have caused frustration the 
community. When we started digging up the ground, we came across a 
very shallow watermain that needed to be relocated behind the footpath. 

We’re currently working with Watercare to resolve this issue. The water 
will need to be turned off when we lower the watermain. Affected 
residents and businesses will be notified by Watercare prior to the water 
shutdown that is expected to happen in late June 2024.  

Apirana Avenue 

Stage 2 – completed  
Stage 3 – 95% complete 
Stage 4 – 60% complete  
Stage 5 – due to start in 
August 2024 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stonefields Avenue and College Road 
intersection 

 

Stage 4 Progress 

The team worked during the night to complete the excavation works to avoid dust and vibrations disruptions to 
businesses during the day. 

While the team completes the stage 4 works, businesses, delivery vehicles and customers can access the 260 Apirana 
Avenue carpark through the Fresh and Save carpark using the temporary asphalt ramps. 

We’ve completed: 

• Footpath excavation works 

• Installed a new kerb 

• Preparation works for two additional car parks 

• Installing four new underground chambers for 
the signalised pedestrian crossing. 

• Chorus communications utility chambers and 
ducting  

 

We’ve progressed the works at the Stonefields 
Avenue and College Road intersection and 
have completed: 

• All excavation works 

• Drainage works 

• Three new raised crossings, and traffic 
islands 

• Installing two new traffic lights 

The team will be working on the remaining 
footpath, kerb channel, road paving and 
relocating two traffic lights next. 

We expect to complete works at the College 
Road and Stonefields Avenue intersection by 
early July 2024, weather permitting. 



 

Get in touch 
For general project enquiries email 
projects@at.govt.nz or phone 09 930 5090 

Taniwha Street, Glen Innes Town Centre 

Once we’ve completed Apirana Avenue, we’ll start working on Taniwha Street between Apirana Ave and Line 
Road. The team met with businesses in late May to discuss how we plan to keep parking available and manage 
deliveries. We will not be working over the Christmas period on Taniwha Street. 

Below is our traffic management plan for Taniwha Street. We’re on one stage at a time. 

Want to know more? 
Scan the QR code or visit our project webpage 
at.govt.nz/links2GI 

If you want to receive our monthly construction 
newsletter, you can sign up by clicking here. 

Morrin Road 
We’re working on Morrin Road to construct the cycleway and a raised 
crossing at the Park City entrance.  

The team has completed the drainage works and nearly completed the 
raised crossing at the Park City entrance. 

Stage 1 Stage 2 Stage 3 

Morrin Road, Stonefields Avenue, Allison Ferguson Drive Roundabout 

We’re working with the Auckland Netball Association to work out how we can best minimise disruption. We agreed 
to delay working on the roundabout until the end of netball season in September 2024. 

Upcoming works 
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